New Highland Elementary
Site Based Decision Making Council Meeting
July 10, 2009
    
The New Highland Elementary Site Based Decision Making Council met on Friday, July 10, 2009 at 3:43 pm in the school library.  

 
Members present included:
Stephanie Brown, Dee Dee Malley, Connie Goff, Joan Hill, 



Lorena Roman, and Lana Mitchell

Visitor present:  Mark Thomas, Assistant Principal

Agenda---Mrs. Goff recognized the visitor and reviewed the agenda.   
Minutes---


The minutes of the Regular Site Base Meeting held on June 3rd were reviewed.  
Stephanie Brown made a motion to approve the minutes and Lana Mitchell
seconded it.

Financial Report---The financial report was reviewed by council members.  Lana Mitchell made a motion to approve the financial report and Stephanie Brown seconded it.

Old Business

Professional Development

Everyday Math Training is scheduled for July 30th and July 31st from 8:30 – 3:30 here at the school. 

Stimulus Funds

Council agreed to designate the stimulus funds provided to be used for Extended School Services.  This money would be designated to hire two .5 ESS assistants.  The assistants will work directly with the Reading Intervention Program.  Dee Dee Malley made a motion to approve this agreement and Lorena Roman seconded it

Student Composition Notebooks

Ms. Goff shared that notebooks will not be ordered until the lowest price of the notebooks can be secured. 

Carry Over Funds

It was mentioned that all requests made were able to be purchased with the funds available.

New Business

Election of Officers--- for the 2009-2010 school year are:


Chair: Ms. Goff


Vice- Chair: Lana Mitchell


Recorder: Joan Hill
Jessica Purchis submitted a request to purchase materials which will assist our special education staff in promoting a positive “team working” climate between special education team.  Instructional funds will be used to purchase this material.  Lana Mitchell made a motion to purchase the material and Stephanie Brown seconded it.

Ms. Goff informed the committee that Carol Butler has transferred to the .5 assistant position vacated by Shannon Powell.

Ms. Goff informed the committee of the need for principal selection training.  Committee decided to ask Mike Kral to lead the training sessions. Dee Dee Malley will contact Mike Kral. 

Ms. Goff shared that the school policies and by-laws need to be reviewed.  Many need to be revised and rewritten.  She has asked Jackie Gibbons to lead an ad hoc committee to review, revise, and rewrite the policies.  She asked the committee to discuss this need with school staff and report back to the committee at the next meeting.

Afternoon Pick-Up--- Elyse Pickwick would like to purchase “tags” at a cost of approximately $1,000.00.  The tags will be purchased with student funds.  The school will provide the first set of tags issued to the parents but there will be a replacement fee if the first set of tags are misplaced or lost.  Ms. Goff made a motion to accept the request and Dee Dee Malley Brown seconded it.

Committee discussed the day and time to hold the regular monthly Site Base Meetings.  It was decided the meetings will be held on the second Friday of each month at 2:30 – 3:30.

Motion was made to adjourn the meeting at 3:34 pm.

Respectfully submitted,
Joan Hill
 
 
 
 
